BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of December 21, 1967.

Members present:- Francis J. Prior, Chairman
Robert M. Chase, Vice-Chairman
David E. Andrews
Gerard L. Daigle

Meeting was called to order by the chairman at 8:15 P.M. Regular order of business was dispensed. No objections.

Frank D. Thomas showed a plan of land on Hartford Avenue containing 85,340 square feet. Plan was signed by the board for recording purposes, Approval Not Required, on a motion made by Chase and (2) by Andrews. Unanimous.

In response to a written request by the board, a field engineer representing Campanelli Builders, was present at the meeting and the Algonquin Gas Trans. Co. pipeline under Lisa Ann Drive was discussed. The board was informed and assured that the town will not be responsible for the installation of additional cover over the pipeline as requested by the state, ted that a letter be sent to the board from Campanelli stating that regardless of the outcome, the town will not be held responsible.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read by the clerk on a motion of Chase and (2) by Andrews. Unanimous.

A bill for postal expenses incurred by the clerk was approved unanimously for payment in amt of \$2.37.

The board will prepare its annual town report at its next meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully submitted, Joan M. Giard, Clerk